
North Royalton Band Boosters 

October 21, 2021 

Monthly Members Meeting 

 

• Call to Order  -  Kevin 

• Board Updates 

o President – Kevin  

▪ Thank you to all volunteers, we appreciate it. Attitude and excitement from everyone has 

been great.    

▪ We have this year and last year’s contest pins available tonight. 

o Vice President – Chris 

▪ All the committees are running very well.  Concessions is still a challenge. Pit Crew 

volunteers for the State contest numbers are low. 

▪ We appeal to everyone to join a committee for next year. There will be a lot of graduating 

seniors. We need to get new people to get ready for next year. 

o Treasurer – Julie 

▪ Profit & Loss statements and financial sheets are provided.  

o Corresponding Secretary – Michelle 

▪ No new updates. 

o Recording Secretary – Heidi  

▪  Motion to approve September minutes. 

•  First Motion – Marne Piccolomini. Second – Scott (?) .  

o Motion approved with all ayes. 

• Event/Committee Updates 

o Review of Past Events  

▪ Canes Fundraiser  -  Susan & Wendy  

• Not present. President commented that it was “awesome.” 

▪ Senior Night  -  Jen & Marija 

• Thankful for the volunteers. 

▪ Concessions  -  Bryan  

• Not present.  President thanked all of the volunteers.  It has been a very 

successful year for concessions.  

▪ 50/50  -  Linda & Tammy  

• 50/50 is going great even when we are short on sellers. The committee has had a 

good year. 

▪ Visiting Bands  -  Kara 

• Not present.  Vice President stated it is going well this year.  

o Upcoming Events  

▪ Fruit Sale  -  Tammy 

• Fruit sale is still going strong.  

o Total Sales so far (not profit) =$17,628.50. 

o Cash donations on SBS=$,1630. 

o 445 orders on Sales Blitz Saturday. 

o 121 online orders so far. 

o 19 Food Bank donations =475lbs of food! 

o Students will be helping the food bank. 

• Orders are open until November 17th. Online orders will stay open a little 

longer than that. Next year we may consider talking to the students about 

more donations.  



▪  

▪ Away Football Games  -  10/22  Brecksville Broadview Heights tickets online only.  

• Chaperones  -  Eric 

• Pit Crew  -  Chris  

o Things are going smooth, but we still need new people for next year. 

▪ Contests 

• 10/23  -  Swanton 

• 10/30  -  States 

▪ Ornaments & Holiday Spiritwear Shop  -  Shana 

• Not present. The Spiritwear Shop link will be coming out soon. 

▪ Marching Band Concert  -  11/2  7:00 P.M. Gym 1. 

•  Hospitality will have bakery and drinks after concert. 

▪ Marching Uniform Turn In  -  TBD  -  Marne, Sherry, Angelique 

• Uniform turn in should be November 9th or 10th. Marne will send out all of the  

information.  

• Students MUST turn in their marching band uniform before they can pick up 

their concert uniform.  

• Marching band uniforms will need to be dropped off at the drycleaners.   

• We will need a list of Disney & Non-Disney kids to determine where the 

marching band uniforms will go.  

▪ Concert Uniform Pick Up  -  TBD  -  Marne, Sherry 

•  Dates to be determined. Pick up will be over the course of 2 days with different 

shifts. One day 3:45- 5:45 and one day 5:30 – 7:30. 

▪ November General Membership Meeting  -  11/15  MONDAY 

o Other Committee Updates 

▪ Membership  -  Michelle & Amy 

• 148 Members. Contest Hoodies are in. Mr. Burdick has the hoodies that were not 

get picked up after the 6-9 practice.  There are still some missing membership 

items such as purple t-shirts, stadium blankets, and stadium seats.  

• You MUST be a member by 10-29-21 to receive complementary tickets to the 

Holiday concert.  

▪ Alumni  -  Pauline 

• Karen Svoboda was overemotional that the Band Boosters made a donation for 

the scholarship fund.  

• We are good for the cheer for the contest Saturday.  

▪ Website – Mark 

• The website is constantly evolving.  We are adding members to the membership 

page.  All content from the old page has been established on the new website.  

Any feedback or suggestions can be sent to the admin email.  

• New Business  -  All 

o Holiday Concert will be 3 different concerts with 4 different bands in different combinations.  We 

are using Hometown Ticketing for the online Holiday Concert tickets.  These tickets are first 

come, first served. Please do not wait until last minute as tickets will sell out. Prices are not set 

yet.  

• Director Report  -  Mr. Vitale 

o Thank you to Fruit Sale volunteers—the “reboot” has been better than the “original”.  Great job 

to Hospitality for Senior Band Night.   

o We’ve been very successful at Contest so far.  Itinerary for Swanton and State Contests are up on 

website. Make sure you get GPS directions for Hilliard BRADLEY, since there are multiple high 

schools in Hilliard.   



o We are getting ready for the concert season. Auditions are in process. We are moving into the 

new band wing.  

o Tuesday November 2nd is the Marching Band Concert. It should last about 45 minutes and will be 

recorded live.  We will be selling CDs and digital files. Order forms will be coming out.  

o The Holiday Concert is the only concert with reserved seats and admission cost. Pay attention to 

which time has been slotted for your student’s band.    If you are one of the higher Band Booster 

members, you will be receiving a code redeemable on the Hometown Ticketing website for your 

free Holiday Concert seats.   

o Audition results will be posted around November 6th.  Concert tickets might be available mid 

November, around 8 – 12th.   

o Disney trip registration is open until November 1st.  Fees must still be paid by December 31st.   

o  During Ohio State’s game against Purdue on November 13th, a NR Alum will be dotting the i.   

• Treasurer’s Report Acceptance  -  Julie 

o Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report. 

▪  First -Michelle Bauer, Second Marne Piccolomini. 

• Motion approved with all ayes. 

• Meeting Close  -  Kevin 


